⊕ Print ⊠ Email

Manitoba Health Coalition takes off amidst province's health-system transformation program

NEWS I TESSIE SANCI PUBLISHED: MONDAY, 07/09/2018 3:46 PM EDT LAST UPDATED: MONDAY, 07/09/2018 4:02 PM EDT



Brianne Goertzen is the first provincial director for the Manitoba Health Coalition, which launched at the end of June.

A recent meeting of health ministers was not the only noteworthy health discussion occurring in Winnipeg in late June. The city also served as the launch pad for the **Manitoba Health Coalition** (MHC), which advocates for the delivery of publicly-funded health care.

Introducing the coalition to Manitobans while provincial, territorial and federal health ministers were in town was "good timing to ensure that people are aware that, yes, there is the government side of health care, but there is also a public non-partisan advocacy group that is also on their side who is going to be fighting for ... health care for all," said **Brianne Goertzen**, provincial director of the MHC.

The MHC is the newest member of the Canadian Health Coalition (CHC) family. With this addition, the federal organization, formerly a registered federal lobbying organization, has completed its provincial network of branches. (CHC networks are found across the country with the exception of the Yukon and Nunavut.)

Like its federal parent, the MHC plans on pushing to keep health care services in the public realm, and there are specific changes occurring in Manitoban health care that requires the existence of this organization at a more local level, according to Goertzen.

"We're just starting to see a bit of an erosion of the public health care system in the province and I think that it's pertinent for us to ensure that we're always defending and ensuring that all Manitobans have access to universal, public health care as opposed to a slow erosion towards privatization and a two-tier health system," she said.

The province is undergoing what Manitoba's Health minister, **Kelvin Goertzen** (who is no relation to Brianne Goertzen) has called a "health system transformation." The province is looking to decrease health spending, with the Winnipeg Regional Health Authority, one public health service provider, asked by the province for cuts of \$83 million from its 2017-2018

FIND OUT MORE ABOUT THE LOBBY MONITOR

- TAKE A FREE TRIAL
- M CHANGE YOUR NEWS ALERTS
- SUBSCRIBE
- NEWS YOU CAN'T GET ANYWHERE ELSE
- **BEUSE AND PERMISSIONS**

SUBMIT AN EVENT

SEE MORE

VIEW NEWS COMPILED WEEKLY

- Jul. 06, 2018
- VIEW
- Jun. 29, 2018
- VIEW

VIEW

- Jun. 22, 2018
 Jun. 15, 2018
- VIEW
- Jun. 08, 2018
- VIEW

SEE MORE

MORNING BRIEF

Manitoba Health Coalition takes off amidst province's health system transformation program

Jul. 10, 2018 12:00 am.

MANITOBA HEALTH COALITION TAKES OFF AMIDST PROVINCE'S HEALTH-SYSTEM TRANSFORMATION PROGRAM: A recent...

A recent..

VIEVV

Ontario lobbyists may look to city, feds on environmental advocacy

Jul. 05, 2018 12:00 am.

ONTARIO LOBBYISTS MAY LOOK TO CITY, FEDS ON ENVIRONMENTAL ADVOCACY: The stance...

VIEW

■ GRIC officers appointed for another term, Lobbying Act review will be priority

Jul. 03, 2018 12:00 am.

GRIC OFFICERS APPOINTED FOR ANOTHER TERM, LOBBYING ACT REVIEW WILL BE PRIORITY....

VIEV

■ On Queen Street: Former Tory staffer's comms specialty results in Maple Leaf gig

Jun. 28, 2018 12:00 am.

ON QUEEN STREET: FORMER TORY STAFFER'S COMMS SPECIALITY RESULTS IN MAPLE LEAF...

VIEW

Trudeau pays \$100 fee for late gift disclosure

Jun. 26, 2018 12:00 am.

budget.

Some of the decisions that have been made include the complete closing of one hospital emergency room and the conversion of two other emergency rooms into urgent care centres. These are all located in Winnipeg. In addition, adult physiotherapy and occupational therapy services are being moved out of hospitals (with some exceptions) and patients are expected to pay for <u>private practitioners</u>.

Brianne Goertzen's first campaign will be to spread the word about the coalition and its mandate.

"Since it's a new coalition, the big initiative is to obviously build awareness that the coalition exists, to start the educational pieces that are necessary in order to build a movement around health care in the province," Goertzen explained. "Social change takes time and pushing for issues such as public, universal health care are ones that necessitate ensuring you have a lot of people on board and you have public support."

Goertzen anticipates her awareness campaign will include the use of traditional public relations tools such as media interviews and press releases as well as the use of newer resources like social media. She will also be attending community events to speak to Manitobans about their concerns with health care in the province.

"it's really about me getting out in the community, talking to people, not just government stakeholders," Goertzen said. "I want to hear what they say is working for them, what's not working for them in health care and actually having a true meaningful consultation with people from across the province."

Whether Goertzen becomes a registered lobbyist on Manitoba's compulsory registry, or Winnipeg's voluntary one, remains to be seen. That conversation has not yet been had with the interim board of directors, she said.

Once the MHC has a higher profile, then the health care campaigns can begin, with the help of postcard distribution, information sessions and public town halls to build support amongst community members.

"Time is something that a lot of people are short on, so ensuring that we have a variety of entry points for people to participate and to also get their voices heard on health care is what my goal is at the end of the day," Goertzen said.

Building public support for a cause is Goertzen's specialty. Before she was director of the MHC, Goertzen was an organizer for the Manitoba arm of the **Canadian Federation of Students**, where she was responsible for increasing awareness of its cause and bringing people together to produce collective action in support of that cause.

Her advocacy of public education also extends to her running to be a school trustee in her community, a race that she won in 2016, and a job that she continues to hold.

Goertzen was also a candidate in the 2015 federal election on the NDP ticket. She told the <u>Winnipeg Free Press</u> at the the time that, if elected, she would work to improve health care and child care. Although she was once affiliated with the federal NDP, Goertzen stressed in her interview with The Lobby Monitor that the MHC is a non-partisan organization.

Her advocacy in the areas of health and education are an extension of her own experiences growing up.

"As long as I can remember, I have always been a person who was fighting for people like myself, who come from a lower socioeconomic status, and it has grown from there," Goertzen said. "I think that everybody should have a fair chance in life, especially when we're talking about health care or we're talking about education. We're supposed to be a country that provides equal opportunity to folks. However, that is just not the case."

TRUDEAU PAYS \$100 FEE FOR LATE GIFT DISCLOSURE: Prime Minister Justin

VIEW

SEE MORE